
 
 
 

MEMORANDUM 
 

 
TO: Claire Powell, City Manager   
 
VIA:  Aaron Russell, P.E., Director of Public Services 
 
FROM: Roshan Chaudhary, Capital Improvements Project Manager 
 
DATE: December 2, 2024 
 
SUBJECT: Delivery of the Capital Improvements Advisory Committee Semi-Annual 

Report for the Period of April 1, 2024 – September 30, 2024. 
 
BACKGROUND 
 
The Capital Improvements Advisory Committee (CIAC) is responsible for reviewing the water 
and sewer impact fees assessed by the City of Lewisville for new development to verify 
compliance with Texas Local Government Code, Chapter 395. This is accomplished through 
Semi-Annual Reports submitted to the CIAC.  The Planning and Zoning Commission members 
also serve as the CIAC members and the CIAC meetings are conducted immediately following 
the P&Z meeting.    
 
ANALYSIS 
 
The CIAC met on November 5, 2024. The Semi-Annual Report for the period of April 1, 2024–
September 30, 2024, was presented to the committee for review and recommendation of 
forwarding to the City Council.   
 
During the presentation, staff reviewed the purpose of the report, background, capital 
improvements project cost estimations, fee determinations, fees recovered during the 6-month 
period, and new construction starts.  With the completion of the Land Use Assumptions Analysis 
Update in late 2023, subsequent updates for the Wastewater Collection System Master Plan and 
Impact Fee Study are to follow and are currently in progress. 
 
The CIAC recommended by a 7-0 vote that the report be forwarded to the City Council.  
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